
TO: BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM: DAN JOHNSTON, Executive Director of Teaching and Learning

SUBJECT: Open Doors Contract with Northwest ESD 189

DATE: August 3, 2021

TYPE: ACTION REQUIRED

The Stanwood-Camano School District (SCSD) entered into a partnership with Educational
Service District (ESD) 189 to provide a drop-out recovery program known as Open Doors
beginning in the 2017-2018 school year.  The program was successfully implemented and
has resulted in many students attaining either their GED or Diploma over the past two
years.

Open Doors is housed within the SCSD at Port Susan Middle School, but is primarily
operated by ESD 189.  As part of the agreement, SCSD receives apportionment from the
state for these students and passes on 95% of the funds to ESD 189 as they incur the vast
majority of the expenses.

As with the past two school years, the ESD is not able to completely sustain this program
financially. Just as we did in 19/20 and 20/21 the proposed contract includes SCSD
agreeing to fund costs that are above and beyond those funded by the state apportionment.
The actual amount of this agreement will vary based on average enrollment in the program.
I have attached a copy of the proposed contract for the board’s review.

Recommendation:
We recommend the board move to approve the contract between Northwest
Educational Service District 189 and the Stanwood-Camano School District regarding
the Open Doors program for the 2021-2022 school year.








































